This is a gross overreach of government power and stands to undermine the purposes of private education. If private schools are
forced to register and comply with the ODE, they are essentially made into public schools, without any of the benefits of publics
schools, such as funding. As a state, Oregon claims to recognize the value in all formats of education (public, private, homeschool,
etc.). A vote of no on SB 223 would confirm that stance.



